FRIENDS OF SUNNY BANK VALE
NEWSLETTER NO. 3 – APRIL 2012
Dear Friends

The past three months have seen a lot of activity on the Vale, the major event was that at last this piece of land was given an official identify as name boards were erected at most entrances.  The first one was put up by Councillor Ged Cooney and the press was there to record the event, you may have seen the photo in the Reporter.
As a result of our presence at the Droylsden Respect Week event held in January we managed to double our membership, we now have nearly 100 people who have signed up to become a Friend.  We also connected with a local company, Air Products who are based in Clayton, who were very keen to help out with a local community project and as a result their staff spent two days team working with us.  You will see what they achieved if you walk the path from the Pig on the Wall to Ansdell Drive which was identified at the general meeting held on 13th February 2012 as the path most people wanted to see refurbished first.  They have transformed the area, particularly around the main entrance where one of their tasks was to pick up 50 bags of litter.  Our thanks must go to Air Products management and staff for all their hard work.
We also commissioned Groundwork to work on the area by Ansdell Drive, this was our first major expenditure, and we were delighted with the outcome.  There is now a safe, durable set of steps to enable you to walk safely down the slope and onto the path leading to the park.   This area gets a lot of footfall and was quite hazardous before.  We were able to sanction this work as we were fortunate enough to be successful in two of our grant applications.  We are currently waiting to hear whether we have been successful in two other bids for funding, if so you can expect to see more paths being refurbished very soon.
On the downside United Utilities had to undertake some major sewage works on the Vale when the Friends discovered a blocked sewer during a litter pick.  This took over a week to unblock but as a result a considerable amount of damage was done by their vehicles to the path and surrounding land leading to Greenside Lane.  We have met with them to ask them to try to rectify the damage but little has been done.

Our biodiversity team has also been very active, in conjunction with St Martin’s cub/scout group an assortment of bird boxes were built and fixed to trees on the Vale in March, just in time for this year’s nest building, to date they all appear to be occupied.  A bird survey took place in early April and there are plans to sow a wild flower meadow.  Some tree maintenance work has also been undertaken.
One other event being held during the school holidays that you might like to put in your diary is being run by Tameside Countryside unit.  On the 16th August at 1.00 p.m. they are holding a Nature Count.  This event is particularly aimed at families.  Further details will be available on our website nearer the time.  This is the first time that the Countryside unit has held an event on the Vale and it should be hopefully the first of many such attractions.

The monthly litter picks have been very successful in clearing all the old rubbish and we are now having monthly work parties instead.  We will of course still be picking up new litter but we have time now to undertake a variety of other more interesting jobs that need to be done such as painting gates, maintaining fences, and cutting down undergrowth to name but a few.  If you want to help with any of these please join as on any of the dates listed overleaf, the meeting place is on the field in Peakdale Road at 11.00 a.m., weather permitting of course.

Dates for work parties over the summer months are:

13th May


10th June


  8th July


  5th August


  2nd September
Our website, which is being brilliantly managed by Roy Blick, can now be accessed with a link via Google, it is well worth a visit as it contains lots of information, facts and photos about the Vale.  The photos are a photographic diary of the Friends activities on the Vale since it was formed last July.  
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